
 

CITY OF AMITY 
109 Maddox Avenue 
P.O. Box 159 
Amity, OR 97101 
 
Ph:  (503) 835-3711 
Fax: (503) 835-3780 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Subject: Yamhill County Sheriff's Office (YCSO) Contract 
Date: May 1, 2024 
Origin: YCSO & Nathan Frarck City Administrator 
Action Requested: Vote to Approve Contract  

 
 
Background  
 
The City of Amity has a 1-year $337,238.84 contract with the Yamhill County Sheriff’s 
Office presented to it. This contract will provide the same level of law enforcement service to 
the City going forward.  
   
On behalf of Sheriff Elliott, please see the attached annual Police Services Contract.  Please 
note: 

• Deputy rates were calculated at a 3% salary increase as negotiations for a successor 
bargaining agreement have not concluded. If the negotiated increase for FY24-25 is 
higher than 3%, cities will not be charged the additional increase under this year’s 
contract. 

• The Sheriff’s Office has held any step increases under this costing due to the 
uncertainty of the negotiated increase under the cba. As always, deputies in the 
position(s) will receive their step increase under the requirements of the cba; the cost 
is not passed on to the city. 

• The County’s Accident Insurance rate increased from 2.54% to 3.34% for law 
enforcement positions. 

• Until the successor agreement is signed, we are unable to forecast more than one year 
out, so only one-year agreements are available at this time. 

  
It is City Staff’s recommendation to accept this contract from the YCSO.  

 
 
Exhibits / Further Information 
 
Exhibit A – YSCO Contract 2024-2025 

 
 
Staff Recommends the following Action(s) 
 
I move to approve and accept the new contract with the Yamhill County Sheriff’s Office and 
allow the mayor to sign for the City.     

AGENDA ITEM 
 


